
Sewing Machines for Girls’ Schools in Kikwit and 

Kajiji 
 

Two girls’ schools in Kikwit and Kajiji with very limited training 

materials and sewing machines will soon benefit from funds con-

tributed to Mama Makeka House of Hope by individuals and 

churches in California and Kansas. More than 20 sewing machines 

and fabrics will be purchased in January 2006 in Kinshasa for both 

schools. The acquisition of these machines will assist the schools 

not only in training the girls but also in generating income from 

the sale of the clothes made by the students.  

Word from MMH Hope Board Chair 
A year ago in January of 2005 I had the privilege of visiting Congo with our MMH Hope Executive Director, 

Pakisa Tshimika.  This was my second visit to Congo, and again I was struck with the resilience of the people 

in the face of overwhelming challenges.  Hope is not dead in Congo, and certainly not now.  With a high per-

centage of Congolese endorsing the new constitution of Congo this last month of December, 2005, and the first 

free election since the 1960s to be scheduled in 2006, hope is high.  But I also know that hope in Congo has 

often teetered on the edge of disaster.  With uncertainty we can exercise two options:  We can sit back and wait 

and see, or we can risk involving ourselves and investing in making the future happen.  As I see it, this is a 

moment of opportunity for Congo.  This is not a moment to be quiet and do nothing.  It is a moment to come 

alongside our Congolese brothers and sisters who have not only kept hope alive, but who are also actively 

working for a better future for their families, their churches and their society.  That is what Mama Makeka 

House of Hope is about, and why I am excited to be part of this ministry. – Dalton Reimer 

Financial Contribution for 2005: Mama Makeka House of Hope operates thanks to financial and in-kind contribution 

from individuals and other organizations. Following are individuals and institutions that made  

financial contributions to MMH Hope in 2005 to whom we are very thankful.  

 

Anasthesia Consultants of Fresno, Mark & Lynn Baker, Dennis & Nancy Becker, Bethany MB Church, Eric Blevins, Nancy 

& Reg Boothe, Rose M. Caglia, PhD, Mary E. Campbell, Rosalie Carter, College Community Church MB, Maria Laura 

Crespo, Peggy Davis, Joby & Dave Depuis, Glen & Karen DeVoogd, Dowling, Aaron, & Keeler, Inc., Helmut & Dora 

Dueck, Susan & Larry Dunn, Marwood & Naomi Dyck, Connie Enns-Rempel, Dr. Roger & Joan Fast, Bob Friesen, Dr. 

Malcolm E. Ghazal, Blaine & Melissa Graybill, Green Earth Designs Landscaping, Dr. Eric Hanson, Dr. Harold Hanson, 

Hesston MB Church, Tom & Lenore Hiebert, Winifred M. Hollingworth, Herman & Eloise Janzen,, Jean & Louis Janzen, 

Bud Jennings Carpet One, Kaiser Permanente, Peter Klassen, John and Judy Kliewer, Phil Kliewer, Melon Trust (Dr. 

Harold Hanson), Dr. Mininder Kaur, Millard & Miriam Lind, Nancy Munday, Gary Nachtigall, Ken Neufeld, Dr. Gail 

Newel, James Pankratz, Steven & Linda Pauls, Pan African Worship Community, Penguin Group USA, Margaret H. Reed, 

Kathryn Reid, Dalton & Beverly Reimer, Joella Reimer (Mission Circle Bakersfield), Julia Reimer, Nick Reimer Family,  

Joel Richert, Saint Agnes Medical Center, San Joaquin Gardens Resident, San Joaquin Valley Orthopaedics Inc., Elizabeth 

Shannon, Sierra Pacific Surgery Center LP, Valentino Stella, Patience P. Tshimika, Linda & Pakisa Tshimika, Terry C. 

Tuell, Willie Vogt, Lisa Washio, Jay Wiebe, Bob & Mary Wiens, Ken & Connie Wiens, Norm & Sonja Wiens, Ellen Kroeker 

& Gil Zamensky, John & Lynette Zelenzny,  

Calendar and Projects 

• Pakisa, Executive Director will travel to Congo and Zim-

babwe accompanied by two representatives from North-

park Community Church of Fresno 

• Peacebuilding for Healthy Communities Project in Eastern 

Congo, a grant proposal, has been submitted for possible 

funding in partnership with Interchurch Medical Assis-

tance. 

• Violence as a Community Health Agenda in South and 

Central Fresno, a collaborative project with McLane High 

School Medical Academy in Fresno, continues. 

Dr. Mininder Kaur and Daughter 

Visit Vic Falls Partner 

In June 2005 one of MMH Hope supporters, 

Dr. Mininder Kaur of Kansas and her 15 year 

old daughter visited Tecla Mugambo, our 

partner in Victoria Falls. While in Vic Falls, 

she initiated the first housing project for 

women and children affected by HIV/AIDS. 

She also took a few medical supplies for 

home care for Tecla’s clients. 


